
Scam Call 

A citizen received a late night (11 p.m.) phone call on Sunday, June 19, 2022, from an unknown number
by a male caller identifying himself as Leon Carter with the Ada County Sheriff's Office. He informed her
of a bench warrant for failing to appear for jury duty. The caller provided a false juror number and did not
get to the gist of his scam because she did not allow it. The caller became frustrated and gave her a call
back number of 911. It is important to remember that the federal court does not issue bench warrants or
ask for any money for failing to appear for jury service. You are reminded, DO NOT PROVIDE ANY
PERSONAL OR FINANCIAL INFORMATION AND NEVER GIVE MONEY BY ANY MEANS. 


